Present: Sarah Osborne, Chair; Charles Sturgill, Vice-Chair; Gloria Price, Secretary; Wilma Halsey, Assistant Registrar

The Grayson County Electoral Board met. The minutes from July 14, 2016 were read and approved.

An application for the Voting Equipment Custodian was accepted and interview set up. It will continue to be open until filled. It's posted on the <u>graysoncountyva.gov</u> website, bulletin boards, in the Gazette, and the Declaration.

The list of Officers of Election were perused and determined in good shape. The letter to inform about the November Election and School of Instruction will be drafted for early September.

One candidate has successfully completed the paperwork for the November 8 Special Election of School Board at Large. They have until August 19 to submit their papers.

Absentee Balloting begins September 23. After consideration of previous Presidential Elections and local elections, it was decided to order 1,500 Paper Ballots.

Each Board Member will visit the various precincts with the GR and the ADA checklist.

A review of the EB on the Grayson County Gov site needs improvement. Each will visit other EB sites in the Commonwealth and report back with ideas.

No other business; the Chair adjourned the meeting. Next meeting: September 8; 4:00 p.m. in the Voter Registrar's Office.

Respectfully submitted.

Gloria Price, Secretary

,Approved:

Sarah Osborne, Chair

Charles T. Sturgill, Vice-Chair ✓